Chelan County Fire Protection District No. 6

P.O. Box 296 Monitor, WA 98836-0296

(509) 663-1678

MINUTES FROM June 11, 2025

Commissioners Guthrie, Larson and Schmitten met at the Monitor Fire Station. Also in attendance were Chief Lee, Amanda Floren, Kip Higdon, Steven Spies, Dwight Remick, Michelle Mazzola and Garrett Higdon. The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Guthrie at 7:00 PM.

CONSENT AGENDA

A motion to approve the consent agenda items was made by Commissioner Schmitten and seconded by Commissioner Larson. Motion passed.

Financials \$594,280.78

Payroll \$19,584.00

VOUCHERS

A motion to approve the May Vouchers was made by Commissioner Schmitten and seconded by Commissioner Larson. Motion passed.

Vouchers \$39,083.59

Voucher No.	Vendor	<u>Amount</u>
4494	LocalTel	424.52
4495	Waste Management	126.92
4496	RiverCom	737.26
4497	PUD	638.36
4498	Kelley Create	297.20
4499	Kelley Create – May & June	297.34
4500	Visa	1,598.56
4501	Ballard Automotive Service	964.86
4502	Kip Higdon	88.74
4503	Adam Ayers	75.00
4504	Resource Solutions	6,250.00
4505	Wenatchee Petroleum	1,406.74
4506	City of Cashmere	9,497.88
4507	NAPA Auto Parts	156.33
4508	Snure Law Office	108.00
4509	Yard Works	596.20
4510	The Print Guys	243.41
4511	Les Schwab Tires	108.60

4512	Cascade Fire Equipment	300.53
4513	Coleman Oil	1,232.90
4514	US Fire Equipment	2,959.32
4515	Weinstein Beverage	409.75
4516	Monitor Fire Department	248.24
4517	Bruckner's	1,766.13
4518	TimberLine Towing	650.40
4519	Dept of Natural Resources	3,403.12
4520	Graybeal Signs	4,497.28
	Total	\$39,083.59

Dwight Remick presented Commissioners with the May Financial Analysis.

Michelle Mazzola updated the Commissioners on her implementation of projects set forth in the agreement. Summer Newsletter is ready and will be handed out. Designed business card with QR code to be handed out as well. Updated Commissioners on events scheduled in the next couple of months.

June 24, 2025 Senator Cantwell Tour. She will be at the Dryden Station at 1:00pm.

June 24, 2025 yard signs will be available for pick up from 6:30pm to 7:30pm at the Dryden Community Church.

July 15, 2025 Election Ballots are mailed out.

July 23, 2025 Coffee with Chief Lee 9:00am to 10:00am

CORRESPONDENCE

Letter from interested Developers in buying the Dryden property.

Noxious Weed Board has informed the District of noxious weeds present in the District.

Chief Lee wrote a thank you letter to Kim Shrier for consideration of financial support.

District recognized Dwights services with a framed thank you letter.

Chief received an email from a woman in Montana seeking information and claiming she owned the RV that burned.

Chief Lee received Dryden Fire Hall history documentation.

OLD BUSINESS

Boundary Signs are going up.

NEW BUSINESS

Update on Levy discussion.

Chiefs Report:

The Chief informed the Board that local Districts are already having wildfires.

The Chief informed the Board that three of the trucks were down. He is rotating the trucks through for repairs.

The Chief informed the Board Plumb Co had cut out the backflow during the repairs at the Dryden Station. They had to come back out and install a new one.

The Chief informed the Board of he had been invited to attend the Wildfire Education Meetings and would pitch the District's Levy Information.

The Chief informed the Board that six sprinklers were stolen from the Dryden Property. They were taken right off the lines. Chief Lee replaced the sprinklers.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:01 PM.